
Greetings Duluth Section!

With some states letting up on their mask restrictions, our COVID-19 cases going down, and an 

increase in vaccinations, we are hopefully getting closer to our new normal. At the very least, we 

will be heading into warmer weather with more opportunities to spend time outside in the nicer 

temperatures which is a win to me! 

As we’re heading into construction season, Steve Krasaway, PE of St. Louis County Public Works 

will be presenting about the Rice Lake Road Construction project and what they did after they 

discovered human remains onsite. It should be an interesting presentation with a tough situation 

that none of us would want to be in. Hopefully you can attend!

In recent news, ASCE released their 2021 Report Card for America’s Infrastructure on March 3rd. 

If you aren’t familiar with what the report card is, it “depicts the condition and performance of 

America’s infrastructure in the familiar form of a school report card—assigning letter grades based 

on the physical condition and needed investments for improvement, and provides 

recommendations to raise the grades,” according to ASCE National. On this report card, America 

received a C-. This is still just below average, but we are showing improvement from the D+ we 

received in 2017. The Twin Ports Area Report Card that came out in 2018 garnered a C rating. 

For the 2022 Report Card, the Duluth Section has joined forces with the Minnesota Section and 

will put out a joint report card. As a state, we are currently in the process of gathering data for the 

2022 Report Card. Hopefully we can improve our grade as a state like our grade improved as a 

nation! 

This month, scholarship applications are still being accepted and are due March 19th to 

schristenson@sehinc.com. So far, I have not heard that we have received any applications. 

Please reach out to students or family that are attending college and meet the requirements. Last 

year we didn’t have any applicants and we don’t want that to be the case this year too! You can 

find the scholarship application in the newsletter and in the email sent by Tom DesMarais 

previously. If you have any questions on eligibility, please reach out!

Looking ahead, even though we won’t be able to have the Annual Awards Banquet in person, we 

will be having a networking event on Thursday, April 29, 2021 at 5 pm. Be on the lookout for more 

information, but we will potentially be having food and prizes!

As always, if you have any ideas, feedback, or questions, feel free to reach out.

Thank you and I hope you can join on the 16th for the luncheon!

Rose Kopecky

Duluth Section President
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Visit ASCE at www.asce.org

or call 800-548-ASCE

ASCE's mission is to provide essential value to our members, their careers, our partners and the public by developing leadership, advancing 
technology, advocating lifelong learning and promoting the profession.
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Please join us for 
a Unique Presentation

March 16, 2021 at 12:00 pm
Virtual

“Rice Lake Road Construction Project”

Steve Krasaway, PE - Resident Engineer, St. Louis County Public Works

There is no charge for attending the virtual presentation. A calendar 
invite was sent out to the membership with log-in details. If you did 

not receive an invite, email rkopecky@sehinc.com

ASCE Duluth Section will issue a PDH certificate to members in good 
standing.  It is the responsibility of the individual to determine whether 

or not the presentation is applicable to his/her career.

Membership and Board Meetings for 2020-2021
Membership Meetings Board Meetings

September 15, 2020 September 23, 2020

October 20, 2020 October 28, 2020

November 17, 2020 November 18, 2020

December 15, 2020 December 16, 2020

January 19, 2021 January 27, 2021

February 16, 2021 February 24, 2021

March 16, 2021
April 20, 2021 
May 18, 2021 (Awards Dinner)

March 24, 2021
April 28, 2021
May 26, 2021
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2020-2021 Duluth Section Board of Directors:

Past President: Andrew Kilpo

President: Rose Kopecky

Elected Positions:

President Elect/Vice President: Andrew Barnebey

Treasurer: Dan Murphy

Secretary: Sara Christenson

Chair Positions

Younger Member Chair: Ben Helmer

Membership Chair: Tom DesMarais

Government Relations Chair: Pete Demshar

Toothpick Bridge Chair: Chris Morris

Web Updates: Nick Patterson

Membership Outreach: Jay Dailey

Secretary: VACANT October 2021

We are looking for a volunteer the Secretary position this fall. If you would 

be interested is serving on the board please contact any board member.

























Thanks to Our 2020-2021 Sponsors!
(Consider being a sponsor!)



Thanks to Our 2020-2021 Sponsors!
(Consider being a sponsor!)




